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Knowsley Council





Our Reference: PT/HP021/MMC



May 2024

	   Bowring Park Estate

	   Roby
   

	


Dear Resident and Business’s
Bowring Park Estate – 20mph Zone scheme and Traffic Calming
Following a recent informal consultation in October 2023, the proposals to implement a 20mph speed limit and associated traffic calming measures within the Bowring Park Area were widely accepted as an improvement, therefore, we are now undertaking a formal consultation on the proposals shown on a plan which is attached to this letter.

We received 18 responses in total during the informal consultation, with 2 objections.  The majority of respondents requested a variety of more stringent measures and welcoming the proposals for the safety of the wider area, but we will monitor the situation once the new speed limit and calming measures are in place before any other measures are introduced.
We have looked at the responses we received in October 2023 and have made some slight changes to the layout.  These changes have arrived from reviewing the locations being too near to driveways and due to the new development off Edenhurst Road now being included.  On close inspection of the roads in the area, we have identified 2 roads that will require resurfacing as they are currently in very poor condition.  This element of the works will go ahead anyway but will be programmed to coincide with the proposals.
To reduce vehicle speeds generally it is proposed that all roads within the estate accessed from Roby Road will become a 20mph zone. This would be introduced in combination with the provision of speed cushions, ghost speed cushions, a speed table and 20mph roundel road markings, which are measures proven to reduce vehicular speeds.  20mph Zone signs would also be placed at the entrances to the Estate at Rimmer Avenue and Court Hey Road with Roby Road.
Please find enclosed plans which shows the location of the proposed measures. The locations of speed cushions have been designed to have the most impact in reducing speed whilst not interfering with access to individual driveways.
I hope that the above information explains the situation, however, should you have any comments or queries please do not hesitate to contact me on 0151 443 2305 or email Highway.consultations@knowsley.gov.uk by noon 26th June 2024.
Regards
Mark McCartney
Highways Projects and Major Development 
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